European YMCA Youth Work Volunteers started a Network

Michelstadt, Germany. From 7th to 14th of August 2010, sixty highly committed youth workers from six European countries met for an international YMCA Youth Workers Camp, in Michelstadt, Germany.
The slogan of the event was “Body, Mind and Spirit”, because of the meaning of the YMCA-Triangle, whose three corners denote the ranges of human existence.
Language barriers and rain were not able to restrict the whish for exchange of experiences and amicable meetings. The volunteers of the national YMCAs became acquainted with the other cultures, games and opinions rapidly.
Everyday another country took the leadership and launched the camp into a new issue. The central core was the exchange of experiences of youth work, like “scouts”, sports, games, healthy eating and exercise. Some volunteers of the Spanish YMCA, Caroline Kumm of the “Westbund” Germany and Sahra Simmank of the YMCA “Schlesische Oberlausitz” held a Sport- and Fitnessday. They also told the participants something about the structures of YMCA Europe.
In addition, the exchange of experiences and the encounters were linked to questions about economic and political problems in our globalised world. Volunteers of the YMCA Ireland taught the youth workers about the UN Millennium Development Goals (MDG) and the “Challenge 21” of the international YMCA. After that session issues which are related to the MDGs were discussed with Hellen Dennis, Leader of the NGO “Tear Fund”, and Patricia Lipps, member of the German parliament.
As effect of the exchange of experiences, knowledge and information, the sixty international European youth workers of the YMCA will try to improve their engagement in youth work, aiming towards a better youth work in Europe. The Youth Work Volunteers founded a network to exchange their ideas; available at: http://cvjm-teencamp.de/toolkit. This "Toolkit" should provide information and suggestions of how to perform certain actions in youth work in the YMCA. Everybody is invited to download the different packages and make good use of them!
At the end of the Camp the relationships were so well, that the friendships will naturally endure and be deepened. In a globalised world we have the possibility (and maybe even responsibility) to meet each other more often than our fathers did, years ago. Thinking out of the box is the most important thing, which we learned in this week.
The international YMCA Youth Workers Camp was organized by CVJM-Westbund in Cooperation with the German CVJM-Gesamtverband, supported by the European Union in terms of the program “Youth in Action".
Text: Emir Meyer & Günter Lücking 
Picture: CVJM-Westbund, Archiv

[image: image1.jpg]



